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                                                   IFEA Treasurer’s Report  
              Board of Directors’ Meeting, 19

th
 April 2012, & General Assembly Meeting, 20

th
 April 2012, Boston 

 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
It is my pleasure to present this report as Treasurer. 
 
In the accompanying Statement of Accounts, I have presented the figures ($US) of the past 2 calendar  
years , as the calendar year is IFEA’s Fiscal Year. The column YTD represents the figures until the end of  
March 2012, for which I have the bank statements.  
 

There are 4 bank accounts, comprising a working cheque account (US$38,610.00-no interest), a money 
market account (US$17,470.50 @0.195%) and two Certificate of Currency accounts (totalling US$108,528.38 
@0.85%, maturing late 2012). 
  

The income for the 2011 Fiscal Year was significantly bolstered by the profit, from the 8
th

 World Endodontic 

Congress in Athens in September 2010 of US$36,878.07. Congratulations have been extended to the  
Chairperson, Dr Panos Panopoulos and his Organising Committee from the Hellenic Society of Endodontics  
(HSE) for this success. The World Congress figures still appear in the YTD March 2012 figures, because the  
Congress Conference organisers (ERA) initially overpaid IFEA more than double its percentage of the profit.  
IFEA returned the overpayment, but this was rejected by the Greek bank because incorrect bank details were 
provided to IFEA and the amount was returned to IFEA (with variations in the exchange rate).The second  
return of the overpayment by IFEA was eventually successful in January 2012. In addition the Athens  
Congress Organising Committee, decided on paying IFEA 80% of the profit instead of the usual 75%.     
 
The 2012 Dues ($US 360) were initially sent out in December 2011. With persistent reminders there are now  
6 Associations (Argentina, Brazil, India, Iran, Israel & Mexico) out of 31 Member Associations that have not paid their  
dues to this time. I encourage all Member Associations to keep the Secretary and me regularly updated with  
the change of office bearers in their associations and pass the invoices onto the new office bearers to avoid  
overdue payment. The reminder to member Associations to ensure their bank charges in electronic transfers  
are accounted for so that IFEA receives the full Dues amount is work in progress. Those Associations that  
did not take those costs into account shall have the outstanding amount added to the next year’s Dues. 
      

The primary expense for 2011 was the first 50% instalment (US$10,000) for the Education Grant to The  
University of Texas, Houston School of Dentistry for Dr Okwen of Nigeria, with a pledge for another US$10,000. 
  

IFEA’s current financial status with a combined account total of approximately $164,000, seems sound. 
  
Finally, I would like to thank once more Drs Joe Maggio, Patrick Bogaerts, Luke Sung Kyo Kim and Tony  
Hoskinson for their guidance and support. It’s a pleasure to be working with them. 
 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
Mark Wotzke  
Treasurer 
 


